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Surrey County Council - Strategic Highways Assessment Report June 2016 

Prepared for the Guildford Local Plan which was adopted April 2019 

Report quotations in respect of the requirement and benefits of the north facing Burnt Common 

slips and their impacts on B2215 through Ripley: 

 “4.7.9 With no mitigation in place, the former Wisley airfield development results in significant 

increases in trips on the minor roads to the south-west and through Ripley.  However, with the 

mitigation in place as shown in Table 4.7, this impact is reduced, particularly as a result of the new 

slips at Burntcommon.  Traffic is reduced through Ripley compared with the Do-Minimum, showing 

that the measures affect existing as well development related trips.” 

 

 

“4.7.12 In the morning peak, the potential new n/b on-slip and s/b off-slip at Burntcommon attract 

600 and 170 trips respectively.  This puts a certain amount of additional pressure on the A3 between 

Burntcommon and Ockham as n/b trips choose to join here instead and a smaller number of s/b trips 

elect to remain on the A3.  Compared with Scenario 2 (no mitigation) and illustrated in Figure 4.5, 

there are increases in n/b trips of just fewer than 300 and s/b trips of just over 150.  In turn, coupled 

with traffic calming measures in Ripley, the slips reduce the flow of traffic on the B2215 through the 

village. “ 
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“4.7.13 When compared with Scenario 1 (Do-Minimum), flows on this section of the A3 increase by 

over 850 vehicles n/b and just less than 200 vehicles s/b.  However, despite the additional 

development related trips, flows using the B2215 through Ripley are reduced significantly by about 

200 vehicles in each direction.” 

 

“4.10.4 This is illustrated in Figure 4.9 (on page 53), which shows the Ratio of Flow to Capacity on 

roads in the Guildford borough area for Scenario 3 during the average AM peak hour.  The figure 

indicates that areas such as Ash, the A320, the A322, the A3100 at Burpham and the approaches to 

Guildford town centre will all experience a degree of congestion.  One aspect to note is that 

congestion is not forecast through Ripley, and this is due to the proposed new A3 slips at 

Burntcommon together with associated traffic calming through the village.” 

 

 


